

## Transportation and Infrastructure Renewal Office of the Minister

PO Box 186, Halifax, Nova Scotia, Canada B3J 2N2

JUL 1 5 2020

Warden Ronnie LeBlanc Municipality of Clare P.O. Box 458 Little Brook, Nova Scotia BOW 1Z0

Dear Mr. LeBlanc; Kamil

Thank you for your letter dated March 26, 2020 regarding concerns about a guardrail on the Hilltown Cross Road between Civic numbers 233 and 295 in Havelock.

The Operation Supervisor has now had an opportunity to investigate and has determined that a guardrail would be warranted in this location. He indicated that the section of guardrail will be installed prior to the start of the winter season.

If you should require any details regarding the installation please contact the Operation Supervisor, Tony Hall at 902-769-2192.

Thank you for sharing your concerns.

Sincerely

Lloyd P. Hines

Minister

c: Gordon Wilson, MLA for Clare-Digby

Greg Newell, District Director Western

Pamela Mehlman-Shand, Area Manager Yarmouth

Tony Hall, Operation Supervisor Saulnierville